CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING12th March, 2001.

Present:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink,

A. Westwood and M. Willetts

· VAT – verbal notification had been received from Customs and Excise that they were proposing to impose a penalty of £177K on the City Council – if we are able to appeal without the threat of the penalty being increased them we will appeal –Alan Westwood to clarify.

· BFI feedback – still making reference to the backlog of applications to be dealt with – currently standing at 7000 which does not appear to be a significantly large amount

· Cash Collection report now agreed for Cabinet

· Committee Room refreshments – Keith Clare reported that for every drink consumed in committee rooms a charge of  85p was made by Citywide. AGREED that all meetings held in the Committee Rooms where there is no elected Member involvement a charge of £10 per hour be introduced with effect from 1st April, 2001.

· Law and Administration monthly update:-

· Building up links with DETR on modernisation proposals

· APPROVAL to a new post in the Post Room

· Elections Staffing – Alan Eastwood to identify resources required with regard to secondment of existing staff to help in the Elections Office

· Large amount of Industrial Tribunal work currently being undertaken

· Decriminalisation of Parking due to be introduced with effect from 1st April. 2001, 

· Issued Foot and Mouth Notice via the Internet

· Family Team – child gone missing – possible case of abduction by a member of the family

· Continuing work on the Health Act partnership

· Work of Housing Team – Alan Eastwood to e-mail details to all Cabinet Members and submit an annual report to Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee.

· Key Asset Disposals:-

· Minor problem at Walkden Shopping Centre – 4 cleaners where no TUPE transfer has been agreed

· Confident of completion re Salford Shopping City.

· Some smaller disposals have been with drawn and others put in their place

· Update report required for next week

· European Twin City Challenge – up to individuals to decide if they wish to contribute – refer to Leader, Deputy Leader and Chief Whip

· Disaster Recovery – APPROVE re-negotiated contract with Guardian  DR Limited to provide ICT Contingency Planning and Disaster Recovery cover for all the City Council’s current hardware – to go to Cabinet on 13th March.

· All members of the Group to go on the trip to the East Riding of Yorkshire when the visit is arranged

· Arrange visits to both Treasury building to see location of Housing Staff and also to Wesley Street to see Audit

· Alan Eastwood commented on the meeting held last Thursday with a representative from Oracle

· Strategic Review of Options for Support Services – short list of 3 to do a presentation on the afternoon of 4th April – Councillors Antrobus and Murphy to be involved in final assessment

· Ian Stewart M.P. supportive of our Pathfinder Bid and will Lobby on our behalf

